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A Message from Mayor Amy Wilczynski. . . 

Amy
Warm regards,

Mayor Amy Wilczynski

A monthly electronic newsletter 
to keep residents informed.  

Please encourage friends and 
neighbors to sign up for Constant 

Contact by Clicking Here

Allendale The Borough of 

Happenings
September 2023

Happy Fall everyone. We are into a new season and have lots going on in town! Our fields have switched over to soccer 
and football, the lake is getting drained and the weather is noticeably cooler. There is also an Oktoberfest event to benefit 
the Allendale/SR Rotary and the John Fell House coming up on Saturday, October 7th at the Red Barn. Contact jhart@
nscadvisor.com for more info. 

We had a beautiful 9/11 ceremony. Thank you, Allendale resident, Frank DiMola for telling us your inspiring story. If anyone 
has a story you would like to share about your experience on 9/11, please contact me. 

At our last Council meeting, I had the honor of swearing in 4 of our police officers to sergeant. Congratulations Sergeants 
Rosendahl, Azevedo, Hillgardner & Helmer. Sgt Hillgardner is also the first female sergeant in Allendale! The Borough 
continues to support the growth and development of all employees.

Please join us for ‘Coffee with the Mayor and Coffee with a Cop’ on October 17th from 9-11 at the Allendale Dunkin and 
meet some of our brand-new officers.

This Saturday, September 30th  is Allendale Day from 12-4 sponsored by the Allendale Chamber of Commerce. Please come 
on by and support all our merchants and have fun!

Allendale Fire Department, Police, and AVAC will be hosting a blood drive on Tuesday, October 19th from 1-7. Please 
consider donating if you can, every drop counts…

Be on the lookout for more information on the Allendale mural. We have started planning an exciting art project to recreate 
the mural using paint and tile. The theme elements are history, environment, and community. We plan to involve the schools 
and community to bring the vision to life, uplift the area of ‘Main Street’, and establish a sense of pride in the community. 
More to come….

We had more ribbon cuttings this month. Welcome Minaris, a regenerative cell and gene development & manufacturing 
company with their state-of-the-art facility. Allendale Senior Living also had a grand reopening for their newly refurbished 
space. Also, check out the new pollinator garden at Lee Memorial Library created by Maggie Shaw for her Gold award 
project. A beautiful blue bird sculpture was also unveiled in the space in honor of Stiles Thomas and sculpted by  Mike 
Bertelli.

We are very close to awarding a contractor to build our community center! The address will be 210 West Crescent Ave. The 
70 rental units are at 220 WC and the warehouse in the back is 230 WC.

I hope to see you at some of these events around town. Please sign up for constant contact, Swiftreach now called RAVE, and 
follow the Mayor Amy Wilczynski and Borough FB pages so you are always informed. Also, feel free to contact any council 
member or myself.

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UC2VzDPNPMBuvHA99oZBs_AA
https://www.facebook.com/AllendaleNJBorough
mailto:jhart%40nscadvisor.com?subject=
mailto:jhart%40nscadvisor.com?subject=
https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100090443259816
https://www.facebook.com/AllendaleNJBorough/






Quick Notes... 

Keep Up to Date with 
Voter Information on the 

2024 General Election
Click Here 

LATE NIGHT VOTER 
REGISTRATION

ALLENDALE RESIDENTS:

PLEASE BE ADVISED OCTOBER 17, 2023 
IS THE LAST DAY TO REGISTER TO VOTE 
FOR THE GENERAL ELECTION TO BE 
HELD ON TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 7, 2023.

THE MUNICIPAL CLERK'S OFFICE IN 
THE MUNICIPAL BUILDING, 500 WEST 
CRESCENT AVE, ALLENDALE, NEW JERSEY 
WILL BE OPEN UNTIL 9:00 P.M. ON 
OCTOBER 17, 2023 FOR THE PURPOSE OF 
VOTER REGISTRATION ONLY.

LINDA LOUISE CERVINO, RMC
MUNICIPAL CLERK

https://www.allendalenj.gov/borough-clerk/pages/voter-information


If you have purchased a compost bin, the Green Team is interested in 
hearing from you.  Please tell us the approximate quantity of kitchen 
scraps you add to the bin each week and include a picture of the 
installation if possible.  We welcome any questions and comments.

Ridgefield Park has purchased an EPS (packing styrofoam) densifier 
with a grant provided by the Bergen County Commissioners and will 
soon begin receiving material from all Bergen County municipalities 
on a voluntary basis.  The material must be clean and white, free 
of stickers and tape, no peanuts, no food contact foam.  The Green 
Team encourages Allendale residents to set this material aside and 
contact the Green Team at AllendaleGreenTeam@gmail.com for 
information on how to participate in this project.  DO NOT PLACE 
THE MATERIAL AT THE CURB with your other recyclable materials.  
You must contact the Green Team directly.

Allendale Green Team

mailto:AllendaleGreenTeam%40gmail.com?subject=
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& Council 

Meet some of our new officers! 

& OCTOBERFEST

Contac t  Maureen  Mamunes  for  more  in format ion

201 .248 .8240  |  mhmamunes@yahoo .com

Joe  Har t ,  ASRR |  jhar t@nscadv i sor . com

Joanne  Har t ,  John  Fe l l  House  |  joanne@har t joanne .com

Payment  can  be  sen t  through  Venmo 

@Al lenda leSadd leR iver -Rotary

A  dona t ion  o f  $75  inc ludes  your  t i cke t ,  

Oc tober fes t  f a re ,  beer  & l i ve  mus i c  by  The  A l 'S  

f ea tur ing  A l l enda le ' s  Mark  Czu j !  

Gues ts  a re  we l come  to  br ing  add i t i ona l  dr inks .

SATURDAY ,  O CTOBER  7 ,  2023SATURDAY ,  O CTOBER  7 ,  2023
RED  BARN  AT  CRESTWOOD  LAKERED  BARN  AT  CRESTWOOD  LAKE

7 :00 - 10 : 00PM7 :00 - 10 : 00PM

To  bene f i t  the  John  Fe l l  House  and  the  char i t ab le

 endeavors  o f  the  A l l enda le /Sadd le  R iver  Ro tary



Allendale Allendale 
Police Department Police Department 

$20 / hour$20 / hour

Per-diem Positions oPen now!Per-diem Positions oPen now!

work times during normal school days:work times during normal school days:
7:45 am to 9:00 am7:45 am to 9:00 am

11:15 am to 12:45 am11:15 am to 12:45 am
3:00 Pm to 4:00 Pm3:00 Pm to 4:00 Pm

relief/fill in guards can elect to cover all three relief/fill in guards can elect to cover all three 
times or one or two! every bit helPs!  training, times or one or two! every bit helPs!  training, 

equiPment, and Periodic Physical included!equiPment, and Periodic Physical included!

contact the allendale Police at info@allendalePd.org contact the allendale Police at info@allendalePd.org or or 
201-825-1900 for more information or to aPPly!201-825-1900 for more information or to aPPly!

be a Part of our team!be a Part of our team!
contribute to the safety of our children!contribute to the safety of our children!

become an allendale school crossing guard!become an allendale school crossing guard!



Allendale History Fred Litt
Borough Historian

Maude Connelly and the AB&G
In 2023, the Allendale Bar and Grill (the AB&G, the “G”) will 
celebrate the 76th anniversary of its founding by Maude A. Connelly. 
On October 11, 1947, Ms. Connelly, forever known by the beloved 
nickname “Mom”, opened the doors to her new restaurant/tavern, the 
Allendale Bar & Grill.

The AB&G was born from a determined businesswoman, a widow, 
a mother of five daughters, who won a contest over a liquor license 
between herself and Allendale Hotel owner, Ethel Braun Maratene. 

Beginning in the early 1900s, the Braun family owned and managed 
the Allendale Hotel. The hotel tavern was popular and well known to train travelers and nearby farmers. 
The Great Depression and the passing of owner Valentine J. Braun began the decline of the hotel, eventually 
leading to the surrender of the liquor license by the Braun family.

In 1935, Maude and husband Michael Connelly moved to 
Allendale to manage the Allendale Hotel. Michael had the 
business acumen to apply for and receive the liquor license 
surrendered by the Braun family. After Michael’s passing in 1938, 
Maude kept working, creating a business that would continue to 
thrive, managed today by her great-grandchildren, Chris, Craig, 
and Katie.

Maude’s journey to establish the AB&G had some tense 
moments. In 1947, she purchased 67 West Allendale Avenue to 
begin her own tavern, investing $26,000 to construct the bar and 
grill addition. In addition, her liquor license needed to be transferred from her use at the Allendale Hotel 
to her new business. A legal battle ensued, as Maude wanted to have the liquor license transferred to her 

new tavern, while Allendale Hotel owner Ethel Braun Maratene 
wanted to keep it for her new hotel tavern venture. 

On September 11, 1947, after a public hearing at the firehouse, 
the council voted five to one for Maude Connelly to have the 
license transferred to her new tavern, soon to be known as the 
Allendale Bar and Grill. Cheering followed the decision. The 
beginning of the AB&G was also the end of the Allendale Hotel 
as a viable restaurant and tavern.

In 1945, tavern manager Maude Connelly stands in 
front of the Allendale Hotel holding grandson Bob. 

With her are daughter Marge, son-in-law Walt 
Kunisch, and grandson Michael.

On August 9, 1974, Allendale Bar and Grill owner and 
bartender Walter Kunisch serves refreshments as patrons 
watch Richard Nixon resign on the little black and white 

television in the corner over the bar.

Maude “Mom” Connelly, right, works in the restaurant 
kitchen with one of her cooks, Casey Mahoney, to prepare 

an Allendale Bar and Grill favorite—pizza to go.



LEE MEMORIAL
LIBRARY

CHECK OUT WHAT’S NEW AT

FALL FAMILY ART SERIES!

COLLEGE ADMISSION WEBINARS!

HEALTHY SNACK WORKSHOP!

Sign up HERE
for our weekly newsletters to 

stay in the loop about upcoming programs!

https://visitor.r20.constantcontact.com/manage/optin?v=001KcY_v-hR5mRJKcB4zFU0CavrPS25OktSiVGuEf3OlT1G27NF1k37UAPo3iBBer6-NUt0yM6Ei5YJ1l6pWQvQLtW6GDYn5x-Y68DH4j9XKhTWVXpqVxuPWAcqWQE9toqGL4RFNKpCZQBp3MNKrkj3qCzrAFMH9rYW


TOWN-WIDE GARAGE SALE

Saturday, October 21st
9am to 4pm

(Rain date: Sunday, October 22nd)

Back by popular demand, the AWC heard you!

Dig out those unwanted treasures hidden away in your attic, basement, closets, and garage. Get ready
for the Allendale Town-Wide Garage Sale! For a $30.00 fee you hold your own garage sale at your home,
townhouse or condo within Allendale.

● No permit required - the Allendale Woman’s Club did the paperwork for you.
● Your address will be included on a map provided to bargain seekers on the day of the sale so
bargain hunters can find you (deadline Oct 7th)!

● You get loads of free advertising for your garage sale organized by the AWC!

For more information, email Shirley at AWCtownwide@gmail.com or visit the Allendale Woman’s Club

website at allendalewomansclub.org.

To register, please complete the following information and return it with your payment of $30

to:

Allendale Woman’s Club, 83 West Maple Avenue, Allendale or PO Box 284, Allendale, NJ 07401.

Name: _______________________________ Email (important!): ____________________________

Street Address: ____________________________________________ Phone #: ______________

Type of items:

______________________________________________________________________

Please make your check payable to: Allendale Woman’s Club. The non-refundable fee of $30.00

must be received no later than October 7th to ensure inclusion on the map.



   
 

Save the Date!! 
 

As we look forward to seeing you all at 
Allendale Ambulance Corps 

3rd Annual Casino Night 
Friday, March 22, 2024! 

 

For more information follow us on Facebook: 
Allendale Volunteer Ambulance Corps 

on our website: 
allendaleambulance.org 

or email us at: casinonight@allendaleambulance.org 



BOROUGH OF ALLENDALE 
TAX RATE HISTORY 

 
2020  2.413 
2021  2.349 

2022  2.277 

2023   2.199 
 

Why did your property taxes increase if the tax rate continues to decrease? 

Property tax is a tax based on the value of the property. Therefore, the market value of a property 
is the standard that is used to determine one's taxes.  

 
Property taxes are calculated by multiplying your total assessment by the tax rate.  

 
For example: If your 2023 assessment is $500,000, you would use the following calculation: 

$500,000 x 2.199% = $10,995.00 
 

The 1st and 2nd quarter bills are preliminary bills which are calculated using the prior years’ tax 
rate. The 3rd and 4th quarter will be billed using the new tax rate for that year.  

An estimated tax rate is generally used for the 3rd quarter billing when the final tax rate has not 
struck by the County by the deadline to send out tax bills.  

 
Questions regarding your bill should be directed to the Tax Collector  

Gina Wittmaack (201) 818-4400 x 206 
 

Questions regarding your assessment should be directed to the Tax Assessor  
Angela Mattiace (201) 818-4400 x 210 

The NJ Div. of  Taxation will file 2020 ANCHOR 
applications on behalf  of  most qualified residents who 

received a 2019 ANCHOR benefit earlier this year. If  you 
qualify, you would have received an "ANCHOR Benefit 
Confirmation Letter" in August of  2023, notifying you 

that you met the requirements. 

For Complete Details: 
www.anchor.nj.gov

https://www.nj.gov/treasury/taxation/anchor/


The New Jersey Division of Taxation began mailing applications for the 2022 Senior Freeze (Property Tax Reimbursement) 
to senior citizens and disabled residents who may be eligible for the program.

Eligibility requirements are listed on the above graphic. If you do not receive and application, contact the Division of 
Taxation at 800-882-6597. More information can be found: https://www.nj.gov/treasury/taxation/ptr/index.shtml

The deadline for filing applications is October 31, 2023

https://www.nj.gov/treasury/taxation/ptr/index.shtml


COMPOST SITE
300 W. Crescent Ave.

PERMIT REQUIRED*

Open through December 17th 
 Saturdays 9:00 am to 3:00 pm

Wednesdays 4:00 pm to 7:00 pm
*permits cost $30.00 applications can be filled out online at 

WWW.ALLENDALENJ.GOV
 The Clerk’s Office will contact you to coordinate payment & pickup of your permit

Should you have any questions, please call the Clerk’s Office 
at: 201-818-4400 x200 Monday through Friday 9:00 am to 4:00 pm

2023 CURBSIDE 2023 CURBSIDE 
FALL LEAF PICK-UP FALL LEAF PICK-UP 

PLACE CURBSIDE AFTER 6PM THE NIGHT BEFORE THE SCHEDULED PICK-UP WEEK FOR YOUR SIDE OF TOWN

LEAVES MUST BE IN BROWN BIODEGRADABLE PAPER BAGS ONLY

WEST SIDE:
Week of October 2nd

Week of October 16th   
Week of October 30th

Week of November 13th

Week of November 27th 

EAST SIDE:
Week of October 9th 

Week of October 23rd  
Week of November 6th  

Week of November 20th

Week of December 4th

SCHEDULE
*No leaf piles can be left in the street



Garbage & Recycling Reminders 
•	 All items should be put out starting at 6pm the night before the scheduled collection.
•	 Building materials and wood pallets are not collected by our garbage contractor. You must 

make your own arrangements to dispose of them. 

•	 You must schedule a one-time, courtesy move-out pickup with info@AllendaleNJ.gov at least 
4 WEEKS in advance. No metal, electronics, or recyclable materials collected. 

•	 Remember to make sure that the lids are securely on top of your cans, especially garbage. This 
will help keep wildlife at bay.

 GARBAGE
•	 Household kitchen, office and bathroom 

trash
•	 Styrofoam

BULKY TRASH
•	 Furniture
•	 Carpeting
•	 Non-metal items
•	 Windows/mirrors/pane glass must be 

taped with an “X”

RECYCLING 
Container One:
•	 Newspapers and inserts
•	  Junk mail, envelopes, office, notebook, 

construction paper
•	 Smooth and corrugated cardboard
•	 Glossy magazines and catalogs
•	 Soft covered books and telephone books
•	 Non-metallic wrapping paper and greeting 

cards
•	 Shredded paper
•	 Brown grocery bags
Container Two:
•	 Food and beverage containers
•	 Plastic containers with a recycling code 1, 

2, 5, 7
•	 Aluminum cans, foil
•	 Aseptic packaging (ex: soup, milk 

containers)
•	 Metal cans and empty aerosol cans
•	 Green, clear and brown glass bottles and jars
** Please note that there are 2 separate trucks that 
pick up recyclables.

METAL
•	 Anything that is least 75% metal
•	 Artificial Holiday Trees

•	 Collection containers can be no 
larger than 30 gallons.  

•	 Bulk Trash must be placed on the 
curb and not placed in the road.

•	 Food containers being recycled need 
to be rinsed and cleaned before you 
dispose. 

•	 Soiled pizza boxes are garbage and 
NOT recyclable.  

mailto:info%40allendalenj.gov?subject=




Visit www.bcua.org for full details

2023 Household Hazardous Waste 
(HHW) Collections

Bergen County Campgaw Reservation
200 Campgaw Rd., Mahwah

Saturday, May 13, 2023
Saturday, July 15, 2023

Saturday, September 9, 2023
 Bergen Community College

400 Paramus Rd., Paramus
Sunday, April 16, 2023
Sunday, June 11, 2023

Sunday, October 15, 2023
HHW event collection hours are 9:00 a.m. - 3:00 p.m. (rain or shine)

2023 Document Shredding, Electronics 
Recycling and Tire Recycling

  Bergen Community College
400 Paramus Rd., Paramus

Sunday, April 30, 2023
Saturday, August 12, 2023

 
Bergen County Campgaw Reservation

200 Campgaw Rd., Mahwah
Saturday, June 3, 2023

Sunday, October 1, 2023

Document shredding, electronics and tire recycling event collection hours are 

9:00 a.m. - 2:00 p.m. (rain or shine)

2023 COMPOST PERMIT
NOW ON SALE!  

Permits cost $30.00. Applications can be filled out online at 

WWW.ALLENDALENJ.GOV

COMPOST SITE 2023 SEASON
APRIL 2ND to DECEMBER 10TH 

http://www.bcua.org
https://www.allendalenj.gov/recycling-garbage/pages/compost-site-grass-brush-branches


ADMINISTRATION, CLERK’S OFFICE, 
BOARD OF HEALTH, & TAX ASSESSOR’S OFFICE

Ron Kistner, Administrative Officer 
RonKistner@AllendaleNJ.gov OR Ext. 501

Linda L. Cervino, Clerk 
LindaCervino@AllendaleNJ.gov OR Ext. 216 

Amanda Richards, Administrative Assistant
AmandaRichards@AllendaleNJ.gov OR Ext. 218

John Gil, Director of Communication 
JohnGil@AllendaleNJ.gov OR Ext. 211

 Angela Mattiace, Tax Assessor 
AngelaMattiace@AllendaleNJ.gov OR Ext. 210 

Health Department
HealthDept@AllendaleNJ.gov OR Ext. 211 

VITAL STATISTICS RECORDS 
(marriage licenses, death and birth certificates)

Northwest Bergen Regional Health Commission 201-445-7217 

BUILDING DEPARTMENT 
Linda Garofalo, Technical Assistant  

LindaGarofalo@AllendaleNJ.gov OR Ext. 201
Anthony Hackett, Construction Official 

CodeOfficial@AllendaleNJ.gov OR Ext. 208

LAND USE, ENGINEERING, & PROPERTY MAINTENANCE
Linda Garofalo, Land Use Administrator 

LindaGarofalo@AllendaleNJ.gov OR Ext. 212 
Mike Limatola, PMO

mikelimatola@allendalenj.gov

TAX & FINANCE OFFICE
Alison Altano, CFO 

AlisonAltano@AllendaleNJ.gov OR Ext. 205 
Gina Wittmaack, Tax Collector 

GinaWittmaack@AllendaleNJ.gov OR Ext. 206 

ALLENDALE MUNICIPAL COURT 
Rose Novelli-Salyer, Court Administrator 

novellir@ho-ho-kusboro.com OR 201-652-0699 



@AllendaleNJBorough 

www.allendalenj.govGet In Touch. . . Stay Connected. . . 

Mayor & Council 
Amy Wilczynski, Mayor 
AmyWilczynski@AllendaleNJ.gov

Liz Homan, Council President 
LizHoman@AllendaleNJ.gov

Chair – Water, Sewer and Public Utilities Committee
Member of Administration, Finance and Human Resources Committee

Joseph Daloisio, Councilman 
JosephDaloisio@AllendaleNJ.gov 

Chair – Land Use & Construction Code Committee
Member of Facilities, Parks and Recreation Committee

Susanne Lovisolo, Councilwoman 
SusanneLovisolo@AllendaleNJ.gov

Chair – Administration, Finance and Human Resources Committee
Member of Land Use & Construction Code Committee

Ed O’Connell, Councilman 
EdwardOConnell@AllendaleNJ.gov 

Chair – Public Works Committee
Member of Public Safety Committee

Matt O’Toole, Councilman 
MatthewOToole@AllendaleNJ.gov 

Chair – Public Safety Committee
Member of Public Works Committee

Tyler Yaccarino, Councilman
TylerYaccarino@AllendaleNJ.gov 

Chair – Facilities, Parks and Recreation Committee 
Member of Water, Sewer and Public Utilities Committee

http://www.allendalenj.gov

